Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
  May 14, 2024 
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on May 14th, 2024. In attendance Amanda Lofthus (Supervisor-Chair) in attendance via zoom, Roger Corson (Supervisor), Michael Schmidt (Supervisor), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk). Also in attendance was Steve Rogers and Steve Keranen.  The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the April monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree.  
OLD BUSINESS:
Mike attended the Noxious Weed meeting. 
Becky talked with Ultima Bank about CD. They have rates of: 4.9% APY for 12 months or 5% APY for 9 months.  Security Bank USA has a 91 day at 4.27% APY.  Due to the time and cost that it would take to move the CD over to Ultima for a minimal rate change amount, the board has agreed to leave the CD investment at Security Bank USA and review again in 91 days, Mike Schmidt motioned to approve and Roger Corson seconded the motion. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Steve Keranen will be filing again Tuesday May 21, 2024 for re-election in November 2024. Steve also presented a few updates about things happening in Park Rapids/Hubbard County.  A new highway engineer was hired on April 1, 2024, replacing the existing Road Superintendent that has retired.  Jail remodel and government center for Park Rapids is in the works. The funds required will need to be bonded for. 
Mike informed that he recently learned that we can’t pay out any claims unless it is a contracted service or a resolution made or a vote to pay said claims. For anything that is not a contracted service, there will need to be documentation in the minutes of the proposed work and board approval of said work, prior to the work happening. All work that is not contracted, must be discussed and voted on for approval and documented in the minutes BEFORE the work happens/payment paid. 
Mike also presented that he learned from the Spring Short Course, that it is highly encouraged to adopt a resolution to limit topic conversations to time limits during meetings. We will table this until the June meeting and discuss further. 
There will be a second spring road tour on May 25th, 2024 at 8:00 am to assess the roads noted in the initial Spring Road Tour minutes, that need reassessment. Mike and Roger will also review again 460th West (Helga township road).  Mike will bring anything notable about 460th West to Helga Township’s next meeting, for further discussion on Guthrie Township taking over this road. 
Mike will contact Les at Gladen’s and have township roads bladed one more time, preferably towards the end of the week of 5/13/2024. Possible rain in the forecast, so road blading after predicted rain). 
Amanda Fallgren submitted the paperwork for the 2024 PNP expense reimbursement on April 30, 2024.

Upcoming Meetings:
Second Viewing Spring Road Tour May 25, 2024 at 8:00 am 
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on June 4, 2024 at 8:00 P.M. 
A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Roger Corson and Mike Schmidt seconded the motion.

Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 6/4/2024

